
Startup PlanA startup plan outlines the steps for safely restarting the pipelines. The 
Office of the State Fire Marshal will review the plan and conduct 
inspections to ensure compliance. 

The Office of the State Fire Marshal (OSFM) works with 
operators to ensure restart plans meet federal and state safety 
standards per 49 USC 60100 et seq., 49 CFR Part 195, and 
the California Pipeline Safety Act.

• If additional permits or environmental documents are needed 
for a restart, OSFM directs operators to the correct agencies, 
as these fall outside OSFM jurisdiction.

OSFM oversees only the onshore hazardous liquid 
pipelines (CA-324 and CA-325).

Other agencies regulate the Las Flores Canyon facility, 
onshore gas pipelines, offshore platforms, and offshore 
pipelines. These include:

• Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) – Western Region
California State Lands Commission

• Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement (BSEE)
• California State Parks
• California Coastal Commission
• Santa Barbara County
• United States Coast Guard
• Regional Air Quality Management District
California Fish and Wildlife – Office of Oil Spill 
Prevention and Response

• Bureau of Land Management
• California Geologic Energy Management Division 
(CalGEM)

• Gas Safety and Reliability Branch of the California Public 
Utilities Commission (CPUC)

Sable must submit a two-part restart plan:

• Compliance Document: Shows how Sable meets 
legal requirements.

Operations Document: Provides a detailed, 
step-by-step guide for restarting pipeline operations, 
including measures to protect public safety and the 
environment.


